Minutes of the National Committee Meeting

The Association of Advanced Nursing Practice Educators (AANPE)

Friday, December 10th, 2010: 12pm-4pm

City University, London
Present  

Douglas Allan
(Chair / Treasurer)
Glasgow Caledonian University

Linda East (Secretary)

University of Nottingham

Rhian Barnes



Cardiff University

Dave Barton 



Swansea University

Claire Hale 



University of Leeds

Georgina Hourahane


Cardiff University

Chris Inman



Birmingham City University

Hilary Walsgrove


Bournemouth University

Hicks, Siobhan 


London City University 
Apologies 

Katrina Maclaine


London South Bank University

Sue Shortland



Birmingham City University

Lesley Bridges


Bucks New University
Dean Snipe



Swansea University

1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were agreed.

2. Matters arising

AANPE position statement/leaflet
Douglas will draft and circulate to the Committee (Action: Douglas).  

NONPF conference

Linda has submitted an abstract for an oral presentation

3. Committee membership update
Donna McConnell, Yvonne Denby and Mark Radford have withdrawn from the Committee.  They were thanked for their input by the Chair.

This leaves a vacancy of one place on the Committee, with existing members up for election at the next AGM.  Linda will circulate the call for nominations after Christmas, with a brief explanation of what is involved.  The criteria is that the applicant must have been in membership with AANPE for six months (Action: Linda).

4. DoH standards for Advanced Level Nursing/regulation activity
The Committee noted the publication of the new position statement on advanced level nursing from the DoH (England).  It was agreed that this is a useful document, not least that it states clearly that advanced nursing practice should be underpinned by masters level education.  It was noted that the standards are broad enough to encompass the clinical nurse specialist role as well as that of the nurse practitioner. Activity taking place in Wales and Scotland was also discussed, including the publication of the Welsh framework for advanced practice.  Dave reported that the NMC are still unlikely to create a special entry on the register for advanced practice nurses, although there is some discussion of annotation as a possibility (as with non-medical prescribing).  It was agreed that Douglas should draft a letter/press statement saying that while AANPE welcomes the recent documents, we have concerns about education for ANP in the light of cuts to continuing education budgets, health service reorganisations that throw commissioning into chaos and the challenges facing HEIs. This letter should be aimed at CNOs, SMOs, the NMC and BMA, and could be presented at the AANPE AGM (Action: Douglas).  
5. NHS London Developments for Advanced Practice 
The survey currently being carried out by NHS London, designed to capture an overview of the work of ANPs in London, had been previously circulated by Katrina.  Lesley had raised some concerns about the input of AANPE and the RCN to this work, so Katrina’s contact with the project team was welcomed.

6. Feedback from AANPE portfolio working group

The group met in Birmingham on November 19th, 2010 (Chris, Sue, Hilary and Linda).  Chris circulated the notes made at the meeting.  It was agreed that the priority is to develop an electronic resource for the AANPE web site, which could possibly be confined to the members’ area.  The group will meet again on February 4th in Birmingham, Chris to arrange (Action: Chris).
7. Annual Meeting, Nottingham, February 2011 

The programme was further discussed and the final draft agreed.  The panel will include Douglas, Dickon Weir-Hughes, Dave (>Katrina), and the two research presenters from the morning (Hilary Paniagua and Andy Mercer).

Linda will prepare the final version of the seminar programme.  She is liaising with the invited speakers and the conference venue.  Dave will circulate the publicity.
Hilary will handle registration and will also send invitations to the ‘great and the good’ invited last year.

Rhian and Georgina volunteered to prepare and distribute evaluation forms.  

It was agreed that we can offer expenses, including reasonable accommodation, for invited speakers.  Speakers should be asked to make their own arrangements, then claim expenses from AANPE.  Linda will look into local hotels and send out directions.

AGM: committee election arrangements to made by Linda (see 3 above).  Douglas will prepare the agenda for the AGM and an annual report.

8. Finance report 
The current balance in the bank account is £3768.74, with an estimated £2000 to be spent on the annual seminar and expenses.

9. Any other business

We discussed setting up an AANPE Facebook site – Claire will look into this (Action: Claire).  Douglas is to explore the possibility of charitable status for AANPE (Action: Douglas).  Douglas will respond to a letter from Jenny Aston.
10. Date and time of next Committee meeting
Friday 8th April, 11.30pm-3.30pm.  City University, London (Siobhan to confirm details).
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